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■ 2017 ■ Term 4 ■ Weeks 5 & 6 ■ Newsletter 

Calendar 

Term 4, Week 6 

Fri 17 Nov JSC Youth Careers Expo 

   

Term 4, Week 7  

Mon 20 Nov Surf Trip Depart                                 

Wed 22 Nov                Surf Trip Return 

Fri 24 Nov Big Breaky. 

 School Spectacular Sydney 

 Empower 10 to 11 

Term 4, Week 8 

Wed 29 Nov Empower 10 to 11 

 P & C Meeting 7pm 
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Captains attending Q&A in Sydney 

 

Junee High School Presentation Night 

Tuesday 14 December 7pm 

 

Looking for school documents? 
NEW! Download the Junee High School Skoolbag 

App 

Please note that most of our school documents such as 

newsletters, excursion notes, information booklets etc 

can be found on our school website: 

 
You can find us at: www.junee-h.schools.nsw.edu.au 

 

 

 

http://www.junee-h.schools.nsw.edu.au/
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Principal’s Message 

Tell Them from Me Survey 

Thank you to parents and community members who 

were able to complete the online survey that closed 

last month. We are compiling the reports and 

matching the staff, parents and student results. This 

will be reported to you through future newsletters and 

at the P&C meetings. 

Year 12 

Congratulations to Year 12 students and their families 

for their completion of the HSC. I look forward to the 

Year 12 Graduation dinner held at the Railway Cafe, 

seeing some relieved faces and hearing the stories of 

the next steps for students. I look forward to speaking 

to the students about continuing to be advocates for 

Junee HS, as they are going to their future jobs, careers 

and journeys due to the skills and knowledge gained 

while at our great school. I wish them all the best and 

that they are welcome back to tell us of their future 

endeavours. 

P & C 

Thank you to all who were involved in the P&C Fete. It 

was a wonderful occasion seeing so many from the 

Junee community in attendance. I thank all the parents 

and community members who volunteered their time 

to make it a special event. Funds raised from the 

evening will go straight back into resources for 

students, with the SRC already compiling some ideas 

to discuss, including new technology and outdoor 

learning/ recreation spaces. 

Our next meeting will be Thursday 29 November at the 

Red Cow Hotel, 7pm. 

Year 6 into 7 Transition 

We welcomed our 2018 Year 7 students to Junee HS 

on Thursday 9 November with our first transition day 

with the students taking part in classroom lessons. I 

look forward to meeting with parents on Tuesday 5 

December, when we host the parent information 

session and tour of the school, as the students enjoy 

their second day of transition. 

Staff 

Welcome back to Mr Nicoll who replaces Ms Raynes. 

Mr Lea also continues as he has replaced Ms Covel. 

Monitoring Books 

On occasion, a student may be given a Monitoring 

book for a Teacher level or an Executive level. The aim 

of the books is to monitor student behaviour, 

attendance and/or their completion of work, forming 

communication between teachers, Executive staff and 

parents. Students can be on a book for up to 10 days, 

but be taken off this book early with greatly improved 

behaviour and following school expectations. 

If a student is on a Monitoring book and they receive 

an unsatisfactory record from a teacher due to 

classroom behaviour, the student will be under the 

supervision of either the Principal or Deputy Principal 

for the remainder of the day. While with them, the 

student is not to have their electronic device and will 

have learning to complete. 

Victor Chang Award 

Congratulations to Adam Spackman who was the 2017 

Junee HS recipient of the Victor Chang award. The 

Victor Chang Cardiac Research Institute presents an 

award for the top achieving science student in each 

NSW Government school, with the very first Victor 

Chang award winner from Mt Druitt HS in 2006 going 

on after their university degree in medicine to work at 

the Victor Chang Institute, focussing on heart disease 

research. 

Massive thanks to the staff and students who were part 

of the organisation and catering for this event. I 

received many thanks and congratulations for the 

people that put together this event and I thank them 

for their effort and care for making this event special 

for the 24 students, their families and their teachers 

and principals. 

School Fees 

Thank you to parents who have been able to finalise 

school fees for 2017. Reminders that school fees are 

not compulsory, but do contribute to the resources 

and opportunities for students. Subject Fees in Stage 5 

and 6 for electives are however, compulsory. 

Reminders have been posted out previously. 2018 

subject elective placements may be in jeopardy as 

2017 school fees in subjects have not been paid. 

Excursions and extra-curricular activities can be 

accessed after compulsory subject elective fees are 

paid. 
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2018 – 2020 School Plan 

Thank you to staff, students and community members 

who have contributed so far to the development of the 

2018-2020 School Plan. 

Currently our three strategic directions that we guide 

our school towards significant change are focused on: 

1. Learning 

2. Teaching 

3. Community Connections 

More information will be shared with the P&C at the 

Week 8 meeting (Red Cow Hotel 7pm) but will also be 

on display for feedback and consultation at the school 

Administration area from Week 8. 

Be your best. Be respectful. Be responsible 

Mr Scott Frazier 

Principal 

Q&A Excursion 

On Monday 6 November, a team of Junee High School 

student leaders participated in Q&A’s High School 

Special and a part of the Gruen audience. The Q&A is a 

show that brings Australia’s energetic and opinionated 

egalitarian and larrikin spirit to current affairs as panels 

debate the hot issues of the week. Our team consisted 

of Harrison Fahy, Callum McCarthy, Brody Longmore, 

Mae Rose Harrison, Abbey Foley, Adam Spackman, 

Miss Asmus and Mr Frazier.  

The students formulated a series of questions to be 

submitted to the show and Adam Spackman had a 

unique opportunity to ask his question at the live 

screening regarding Wiradjuri people and their 

reconciliation.  

The next day we were given a school tour of the ABC 

studios where we had the chance to see where 

television shows are produced and what goes on 

behind the scenes. 

After our tour we visited Parliament House and were 

shown around rooms which are where our regional 

debates occur. We were welcomed to Parliament by 

WE Fang, Member of the Legislative Council. We were 

then invited to attend the Gruen transfer show where 

the focus was on advertising. We had the opportunity 

to get VIP tickets and it was a great experience. 

We thank Mr Frazier and Miss Asmus for the eye 

opening opportunity. 

 

Brody, Callum, Adam, Harrison, Mae-Rose & Abbey 
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Scholarship Award 

 

Lucy Clarke performed brilliantly at the Riverina 

Conservatorium of Music (RCM) Scholarship auditions 

and received a scholarship for 2018. 
 

Lucy is pictured here with Dr Andrew Wallace. RCM 

Chairman. 
 

T20 Blast Umpiring 

Tuesday, ten of our current and future PASS students 

had the opportunity to work closely with our feeder 

schools when they assisted in umpiring the T20 Blast 

Cricket day. The day was a huge success with students 

from Junee Public School, Junee North Public School 

and St Joseph’s Primary School all enjoying a 

wonderful day’s cricket. Congratulations to the Junee 

High School students who demonstrated wonderful 

leadership skills and helped to ensure the day was 

enjoyable for all. 

 

 

Congratulations to Paige Thelan who won champion Junior Art 
Exhibitor at the Junee Show 

Congratulations to Brooke Harris who won Young Endeavour 
Award as an exhibitor of artwork, food products, floral and 

horticultural items at Junee Show. 
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P & C Report 

Thanks to everyone from the community for your 

support at the school fete. The afternoon was a huge 

success. 

Special mention of the following supporters for their 

donations and time: 

GEO Group 

Junee IGA 

Junee Ex Services Club 

Junee Shire Council 

Junee Chocolate & Licorice Factory 

Brian Beasley 

Lawrence Legend 

So Dance 

Junee Car Club 

Gas Works 

Zyon Shepherd 

Hospitality Staff 

Junee Southern Cross 

2WG 

Sounds of the Mountain 

P & C High School 

Maree Wright 

All teachers of Junee High School 

JHS School Band 

Also our “Recipes from Home” Cook book is on sale 

and can be purchased at the office for $25.00. 

 

Julie Shepherd 

Secretary 

 

 

 

JHS Uniform Shop 

Open Fridays 

8:30am to 9:15am 

 

 



 

 

Junee High School 

 Page 7 

 

 
 



 

 

Junee High School 

 Page 8 

 


